

December 4, 2023
Town of Taghkanic

Town Board Meeting

Note all documents in these minutes may be clicked on and enlarged for easier reading 
6 pm: The Town Board held a workshop with the Town Attorney Andrew Howard.
· Superintendent Rob Burns: updated board on his 2024 road plan.  Tompkins and Greely Road issues have been turned over to the County Highway Department.  Crow Hill Road, Wally Farm wants to take over the road will bring up to specs.  I am stockpiling material at this year pricing 
7 pm. The Taghkanic Town Board held its Public Hearing on the above date with a combination of Supervisor Skoda, Board Members, Town Clerk, 16 residents at the Taghkanic Fire House and 8 residents attending via Zoom.  Supervisor Ryan Skoda opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance and moment of silence.   
Present:   
Ryan Skoda
 

Supervisor 


Joyce Thompson

Deputy Supervisor
Zoom

Elisabeth Albert

Board Member 

Elizabeth Craig

Board Member   

Kara Gilmore


Board Member   
Zoom

Linda Mirabelli

Board Member 

Cheryl Rogers


Clerk

Andrew Howard

Town Attorney
Absent:

Supervisor Ryan Skoda: turned the floor over to Board Member Kara Gilmore.

Board Member Kara Gilmore: We want to thank you all for attending tonight whether by Zoom or in person. This board has spent a lot of time working on STR regulations for the Town, and the STR Committee spent about a year and a half working on these regulations before they came to us. But we need valuable input from the community before we take the next steps on these regulations. We want everyone to have a chance to speak tonight, so we have a few ground rules in place to try to help this go as smoothly as possible, and to make sure everyone has a chance to voice their opinions.
We have a sign-up sheet in the room for those attending in person who would like to speak. Please put your name on the list, and we will call upon folks to speak in the order they signed up.

If you are attending by Zoom and would like to speak, please use the “Raise Hand” feature in Zoom. If you go to the bottom of the Zoom page, under “Reactions,” you will find the “Raise Hand” feature. Participants on Zoom will be muted until called upon to speak.

Because we want everyone to have a chance to speak tonight, we will limit comments to 2 minutes. If two minutes is not long enough for your comments, or if you would prefer to submit written comments, we will allow written public comments to be submitted to the town clerk up until Friday afternoon at 5pm.

Thank you again for your interest in this important issue. I will now turn things back over to Ryan.
7:05 pm: Public Hearing for the purpose of considering the adoption of Local Law No. 3 of the year 2023 enacting regulations for Short Term Rentals within the Town of Taghkanic. 

Supervisor Ryan Skoda asked for a motion to open the public hearing, motion made by Board Member Elisabeth Albert, seconded by Board Member Linda Mirabelli. 
Approved:    
5
Ayes  
(Ryan, Elisabeth, Elizabeth, Kara, Linda)

0
Nays 


0 Absent

· Jeffrey Tallackson: I have submitted my concerns in writing. (copy on file)
· Erin Edwards: Process of enforcement?  Who notifies the neighbors of an STR? Fees?
· Raul Garip: Enforcement?  What is the recourse for neighbors with problems? Parking issues?  Noise?  Garbage being drop in neighbors’ yards? Insurance concerns for damage to the neighbor’s property?
· Donay Queenan: concerns submitted in writing. (copy on file)

· Joanne Klein: concern with extra burden on the Code Enforcement Officer?  Do we have a Good Neighbor Handbook?  Written concerns on file
· Linda Dolphin: I am an STR owner in Nantucket, MA this document is very reasonable.  I appreciate all the hard work that has been put into the development of the document.  
· Nancy Rutter: No mention of percentage of allowable STR in town?   Written concerns on file.
· Merridith Glabman: concerns with how the tracking of the number of days/nights are rented.
7:39 pm: Supervisor Ryan Skoda asked for a motion to closed the Public Hearing motion made by Board Member Linda Mirabelli, seconded by Board Member Elisabeth Albert.
With no further business, on a motion by Board Member Linda Mirabelli, seconded by Board Member Elisabeth Albert the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm, carried unanimously by all members present.  The next Regular Town Board meeting will be December 11, 2023 at the Taghkanic Town Hall.
Audience:  
William Hilscher
Perry Ascher
Linda Dolphin
Doug Craig



Jeffrey Tallackson
Charlene Paden
Peter Paden
Roy Cozzolino

Margaret Cozzolino
Erin Edwards
Raul Garip
Donay Queenan


Linda Reardon
Joanne Klein
Andre Pretorius
Scott Schneider



Audience via Zoom:    
Joyce Thompson 
Kara Gilmore 
Celine Kagan
Nadja Palenzuel


Susan Raymond
Nancy Rutter
Merridith Glabman
Anna Abaddamenti     Adam Bayard
Amelia Tuminaro
Polly Horton
Benjamin Feldman



Clayton Kirking
Smascona
Nick Frost
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TOWN OF TAGHKANIC
SHORT TERM RENTAL PUBLIC HEARING


DECEMBER 4, 2023


Good evening.


My name is Donay Queenan and I am a home-owner in the Town of Taghkanic.


In or about 2019 I joined the Short Term Rental (STR) sub-committee whose purpose was the 
drafting of STR regulations for the Town of Taghkanic. The regulations have gone through many 
draft versions since that time and the current Draft appears to have retained many regulatory 
items except for critical points such as caps (the number of STRs permitted in the Town) and 
density (restricting the clustering of STRs in close proximity). There are, however, items in the 
current iteration that I suggest require further clarification or fine tuning as follows:


• Modify the definition of “Designated Local Host” to include that the Local Host must also be 
reachable 24 hours per day during an STR Tenant rental period. This ensures a mechanism 
for contact is always in place. A person can be available but not reachable.


• Acceptable legal documents proving ownership should be set forth in the Regulations. 
Documents that establish residency in the dwelling for 60 days should also be delineated.


• The Good Neighbor Handbook definition refers to “community standards”, contact information 
for local emergency responders and safety regulations. As the Handbook is referred to later in 
the Regulations as the Town of Taghkanic Good Neighbor Handbook, I recommend 
standardization of these items in a Handbook for each STR operator. Further that the safety 
regulations note a ban on guests keeping electric bikes in the home. Home fires due to poor 
bike batteries have reached exorbitant levels killing people, harming first responders and 
demolishing homes. 


• The plan for Trash removal should include containment of rubbish and provide evidence of 
contracting with a service or attestation that the Owner, Local Host or Caretaker will 
responsibly discard trash. Guests should be encouraged to leave their trash in a bin rather 
than take it with them upon departure. Household refuse left along Routes 10, 11, 27 and List 
By Pass was excessive this past summer.


• There is no discussion of Permit Revocation for violation of the Regulations. Are there 
penalties, what might cause revocation? Who does one complain to after outreach to an STR 
Owner for rectification is ignored?


• What penalties will be applied or action taken to those who operate an STR without registering 
with the Town?







I will close by stating that I have no qualms with Hosted STRs. I do, however, take issue with the 
Findings of the Town Board that the permitting of Un-Hosted STRs  preserves housing stock, 
inhibits real estate speculation, safeguards housing affordability and has a positive economic 
impact on the Town of Taghkanic.


STRs are businesses, not of the home based nature, that evolved essentially violating zoning 
regulations. Homes were purchased, and continue to be purchased with the primary purpose of 
Short Term Rental eroding affordable housing stock and development of community. The 
Columbia Paper reported last week that 30% of home sales become STRs. There is no 
mechanism for taxing STRs as such the Town receives no revenue except for the permit fee. I 
venture to say that the majority of tourism dollars are received by the  surrounding Towns of 
Hudson, Hillsdale and Copake. Much of the core Taghkanic businesses are supported by Route 
82 travelers en route to or from Hudson or as a rest stop off the Taconic Highway.


Finally, nothing has come from the proliferation of STRs to build community. People can’t afford 
to buy or rent homes or apartments, businesses have difficulty finding help as workers must live 
farther away. Taghkanic is becoming a town of transients. I, therefore, implore the Board to 
reconsider enacting a law permitting the operation of Un-Hosted STRs or to reinsert caps and 
density measures which would limit expansion of STR businesses in the Town of Taghkanic.


Thank you. 


Donay J. Queenan
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New vote 


We will be on vacation for the upcoming public hearing but want our voice heard. 


These regulations seem reasonable in the limit for attempting to stop corporations from 
owning STR’s in Taghkanic. In fact, they are pretty mild in comparison to what many in 
the region have enacted. Here is what it will mean for our family specifically: 


• We own a unique 175 year old building with insane maintenance costs that is 
never likely to be long term housing stock. 


• We love the Hudson Valley and the taghkanic region dearly and hope to call it 
a full time home at some point in retirement, or earlier when our girls are 
older. 


• Covid policies incentivized us to move from Brooklyn to Austin in 2020 with 
our 2 toddlers. We still like to come for as long as we can. We love it dearly. 
But, it has become more difficult to visit with toddlers.  


• This is our only “investment property” we’re not a corporation running an 
Airbnb empire. Short term rentals help us to continue to care for the property 
we are so deeply invested in. 


• It is unlikely we will spend 60 days per year in the church because the building 
is not suitable for long term family stays. And, living in Austin makes it difficult 
to get to currently. But Austin may not be our forever home. 


• It is one giant room which we can’t currently work from and we don’t want to 
be dishonest filling out the permits. 


• Our only option now is to lay off our local host who is a single mother that 
works at Lake Taghkanic State Park who we have helped support  for 4+ 
years and keep the house empty when we don’t use it. 


• The property will likely fall into disrepair as it was previously, as we cannot 
occupy it full time. At least, it will not be as well kept as it is now with mostly 
full occupancy from couples seeking a quiet escape from the city. 


• Our only next door neighbors Peter and Maureen love having the place 
occupied for safety reasons, and are also deeply invested in the building. 
They’ve lived next to it for decades. 


• We will rent it out long term for 30+ days when we can, likely for about 50% 
less occupancy than we run currently, reducing demand and local tourism for 
businesses in an already detrimental economy. 


• We have never had any negative reports from neighbors or guests. 
• That’s it. We the rich will be fine and continue to enjoy our vacation home 


when we infrequently need it. Local people and business owners will be 
negatively impacted. 
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comments re: STR 
Joanne Klein 
 


11:07 AM (3 
hours ago) 


 
 
 


to ryan.skoda@columbiacountyny.com, me, Elizabeth, Kara, Linda, Elisabeth 


 
 


TO: Town Board Members  
RE: my comments in follow up to the Public Hearing on December 4, 2023 
 
My concerns are as follows: 
1.  The burden of enforcement to see that the regulations will be followed. I believe that regulations 
are meaningless unless they are enforced. Who in the Town Government will be in charge of both 
regulation and enforcement?  As this is to fall within the job description of the current code enforcement 
officer, which is spelled out in the new law,  I am concerned that this will add significant workload to his 
already full schedule. Will the enforcement officer be able to review applications from potential STR 
hosts? Will the enforcement officer be able to determine the number of days the potential STR hosts are 
living in their residence in town and therefore qualify for an STR? Will the enforcement officer  levy and 
collect fines? Will the enforcement officer be able to calculate and regulate the number of days the STR 
will be rented? 
Will the enforcement officer have the time to check the potential STR dwelling for code and regulations 
set by this new proposal.  These questions have more relevance to non-resident owner properties.  
 
2.  "Regulating STRs will assist in: preserving the supply of dwellings available for long term 
rentals and home ownership by maintaining and protecting Taghkanic's residential market."    My 
opinion is that the opposite will be true.   When a home is bought either by an individual or an absent LLC 
investor and it is used specifically for STR then that specific house has been removed from the housing 
stock as a potential home for a long term rental for a family or individuals. It's simply not available.  And to 
hide behind the caveat in the new law that the buyer/owner must live in the house for at least 60 days  is 
even more egregious. Now any potential long term renter doesn't stand a chance of creating a long term 
residence in Taghkanic.  STR rental becomes the only possibility for that dwelling.  
 
 When Columbia County is currently faced with lack of available affordable housing, it is a mistake for 
Taghkanic to be engaging in STR rentals which I believe have a negative effect on long term housing. I 
am not a housing or economic  specialist, but it seems that long term residents build stability in a town. 
STR visitors  do not.  
 
3.  It was very interesting to me to hear the statements put forth by Raul Garip and Donay Queenan at the 
Public Hearing about the problems they have experienced with STR in close proximity to their 
homes.  Their experiences regarding noise, overcrowding, parking, visible and careless handling of 
garbage, to name a few  were all negative.  
 
4.  Although I don't know the details about what laws/regulations our neighboring towns have 
passed,regarding STRs,  I would certainly hope that you as a Board do know and have had numerous 
conversations with other Town Boards.  My overall impression is that some of our neighbors have 
regretted the laws/regulations they have passed, wishing they were more rigorous.  
 
5.  If this Proposed Local Law is passed, how will it relate to the present Zoning Code?  Will both 
documents be in agreement? 
 
Thank you for reading my comments. 
Joanne Klein  
356 Manor Rock Road 
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From  
Shay and Anat Moscona-Ishay     December 7, 2023 
1177 County route 27 
 
To Cheryl Rogers, Town Clerk and to Taghkanic Town Board 
 
Re: PUBLIC HEARING SHORT-TERM RENTALS — comments 
 
We would like to thank you for the hard work and the extensive time you invested in this bill. Also for all 
the meeting you organized and participated in (which we attended many). We greatly appreciate the 
openness and the collaborative effort on this, and we hope for a satisfactory solution to our community.  
 
Please review and take in consideration the following comments: 
 
Section 6, C Capacity Limits 
 
Limit of bedrooms offered in an STR: 
 
On the face of it 4 bedrooms sounds a bit too limiting. Many properties have farmhouses on them which 
have commonly 5 or 6 rooms. However, we’ like to point out that Rooms don’t make noise—people do. 
 
For example: We sometimes have 5 guests, co-workers on a company retreat, that take up all the rooms, 
for privacy. 
 
In our view, for the purpose here is to avoid noise and hazards of large gatherings, the number of rooms 
is irrelevant to the issue. It shouldn’t be an issue, and if at all this number should be reasonable and fit for 
a common country family. And if you feel you must put a number on it, then at least 5 or even 6 seams 
completely harmless and reasonable — as long as the number of guests and their behavior is 
appropriate. 
 
Number of guests restriction and specificity: 
 
We agree that restricting number of guests is a good idea—so not to allow large gatherings. 
Albite, we think that 8 people is an excessively low number and there is no need to “micromanage” the 
distribution of guests.  
 
For example: An average holiday family dinner can easily have 12 people, comprised of any number of 
adults and kids. Therefore, it seems that “8 adults and two kids” is not only over-restrictive, it is also over-
prescriptive. We believe simpler and more fair approach as simply allowing 12 persons in total (adults or 
kids). 
 
After all, this is about the conduct of the guest above all (which is handled in other parts of the rules i.e. 
“local host” and “Guests Handbook” etc.) — not the structure, or number of available rooms or the mix of 
adults and children would make any difference to the calmness of our community. It is the conduct of 
guests makes the difference.  
 
In our STR we are pro-actively informing our guests of the conduct expected of them and we are very 
strict about it too. We had virtually no issues at all for the 7 years we have had our STR. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Shay and Anat Moscona-Ishai 
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Town Board Members 
Town of Taghkanic, NY 
 
December 7th, 2023 
 
RE:  Proposed Local Law No. 3 regarding Short Term Rentals presented at the public 
hearing of the Taghkanic Town Board on December 4th, 2023 
 
Dear Board Members, 
 
 After attending the Public Hearing for the Short Term Rental Regulations this 
past Monday, December 4th, I heard the citizens of this town clearly articulate their 
concerns about permitting privately run hotels in our small rural town.  I believe 
strongly that these regulations are in need of revision. 
 
 I have been a resident of the Town of Taghkanic for 37 years, regularly vote 
in all elections in Taghkanic, and have enjoyed the rich rural countryside of this little 
part of the Hudson Valley.  I have witnessed the political changes that time has 
presented our town and participated in the Committee that successfully brought 
Broadband to Taghkanic.  Now I am experiencing a direct impact of these illegal 
short-term rentals with my neighbor to the left running an STR and my neighbor to 
the right frequently renting their home as an STR and a wedding venue.  
 
 I joined the STR Committee at its inception in 2019 and worked with this 
small band of dedicated volunteers over four years to finally produce a Draft of 
Regulations that reflected the current research on the effect of STRs in a community.  
This Committee spent days researching the effects of STRs on other US 
municipalities, interviewed Supervisors in nearby towns to hear their experiences 
with passing regulations, and requested a presentation from Granicus, a host 
compliance service for monitoring STRs, that designed regulations specifically for 
Taghkanic emphasizing the need to make all STRs hosted by Primary Residents 
Only.  The Committee’s Draft of Regulations was submitted to the Town Board in the 
winter of 2022 .  
 
 The Town Board has now presented a version of STR Regulations that do not 
reflect the many issues addressed in the STR Committee’s draft.  As I listened to 
these strong objections to the current Regulation, I noted that all of these issues 
were addressed in the STR Committee’s Draft of Regulations. The residents speaking 
at the Public Meeting wanted to include: restricting the clustering of STRs, caps on 
the number of STRs in our town, better monitoring of septic systems, noise 
ordinances for loud music, limitation of guests, stronger definition of Resident to 
include proof of ownership and home owner insurance policies, contracting Trash 
removal, permit revocation for violation of regulations, and a belief that these 
regulations will impair the rights of homeowners to enjoy the existing rural and 
residential character of the town.   
 







 It was my hope that the final Regulations would be a reflection of both sides 
of the issue to help this community live peacefully with the growing influx of small 
commercial hotels that are changing the rural nature of our town.  The present STR 
Regulation does not in any way reflect what the community wants.  I believe this  
Town Board is ignoring all the recent data available regarding the destructive 
impact of STRs in both cities and rural communities. For example, the most recent 
study by New York State Controller Thomas DiNapoli shows how the growing 
number of STRs will “hollow out a community.”  Don’t let this happen in our town. 
 
This Town Board now has the opportunity to consider new revised regulations that 
can serve all residents of Taghkanic better and show that this Board can be good 
stewards of the town. 
 
Regards, 
 
Susan Raymond 
9 List Bypass 
Craryville, NY 12521 
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 STR Public Hearing Comments 12/4/2023 


Nancy Rutter Comments



• The necessity to have a 10% percentage limit on the number of STRs, versus the total 
number of houses,  allowed in the town is the only way to be able to justify that Affordable 
Housing is being supported and considered. This had been a discussion at a previous STR 
Meeting.



• There are to be no “grandfathered” STRs as they have been operating in non compliance 
with the town’s rules. Therefore they all need to apply and be treated as new.



• The necessity that these STRs comply with Columbia County Board of Health regulations 
as to the size and applicable design for septic systems. The amount of bedrooms dictates 
the size and as some of these STRs are advertising sleeping 8-10 where are the approved 
plans and installations?



All of these above referenced issues were discussed and had been in acknowledged and in this  
new and sanitized version none were addressed.
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